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June 15. 2010

Robert P. Bryant
Rosemary Bryant
2100 Mulberry Avenue
Muscatine, lA 52761

RE: MAD CREEK FLOOD PROTECTION IMPROVEMENTS
TRACTS #34-PE1, #34-PE2 & #40-PE

Dear Robert P. Bryant and Rosemary Bryant:

The Mad Creek watershed drains approximately 17.3 square miles in the eastem portion of the City
of Muscatine, and areas to the nortfi in Muscatine County. Due to the nature of the watershed and
intensive development in the downtown area. Mad Creek is prone to flash flooding, experiencing
flooding events in 1991,1993, and 1998.

Alternative plans for improved flood protection along Mad Creek were developed by the U.S. Army
Corps of Engineers and evaluated based on appropriate engineering, economic, environmental,
cultural, and social factors. Major components of the selected plan include raising the height of
existing levees and existing floodwalls, a new floodwall, a new bulkhead closure gate to replace the
existing panel closure at Mississippi Drive, a new overhead closure gate to replace an existing
floodgate at 2nd Street, a new swing gate to replace the panel closure across the abandoned
railroad just upstream on 2nd Street and installation of a new closure structure across the railroad
south of Washington Street The selected plan also Includes improving a section of the Mad Creek
channel upstream of 2nd Street to reduce flood stages and includes installation of an enhanced
flood warning system.

In order to construct and maintain these improvements and provide for future flood control, the City
of Muscatine must acquire permanent easements on your properly. Tract #34-PE-1 Is needed for
future reconstruction of the levee on the west side of Mad Creek. The other two easements are
being acquired for future creek bank maintenance. No work Is proposed in these areas at this time.

The City of Muscatine is therefore offering you $700.00 for the purchase of the needed easements,
as indicated below. Enclosed is a draft "Offer of Sale of Property" for your review, with attached
plats including an exact legal descriptions of the easements to be acquired. We^ve also enclosed a
draft easement agreement for your review and comment In addition, enclosed is a brochure entitled
"Acquiring Real Property for Federal and Federal-Aid Programs and Projects", which explains your
rights for the conveyance of your property.
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